MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD BY THE GOVERNORS OF RACKENFORD CHURCH OIF ENGLAND (V.A.) PRIMARY SCHOOL ON MONDAY, 12th NOVEMBER 2012

1. Present: Mrs. H. Hyland (Chairman), Mrs. K. Barlow, Mr. D. Blackburn,  Mrs. C. Buckley, Miss S. Child, The Revd. S. Goodbody, Mrs. H. Morrison, Mrs. J. Phillips, Mrs. T. Sibthorpe.
In attendance: Mrs. P. Lester(clerk).

2.  Apologies: were received and accepted from Mr. L. Heywood, Mrs. N. Neusinger and 
Mrs. N. Welsh.

3. Declaration of Interests: None declared.

4.  Governing Body Membership:
 Mrs. Lester said there was still one vacancy for a Foundation  Governor but hopefully this will be filled early in the New Year.
Mrs. Neusinger’s term of office as a parent governor ends on 19th January and the clerk will invite parents to put their names forward to fill this vacancy.
Miss Child’s term of office as Devon County Council governor representative ends on 9th March 2013.  Miss Child is happy to put her name forward again and this was agreed unanimously, proposed by Mrs. Morrison  and seconded by Mrs. Barlow.  The clerk will inform Devon County Council of the governing body decision.

5.  Budget Monitoring Statement: 
Governors received the latest budget monitoring statement which had been prepared by Mrs. Lester and Mr. David Dominey, finance officer.  This showed a slightly larger proposed carry forward from the September statement due to pruning certain cost centres and reorganising swimming for the spring and summer terms.  
Mrs. Buckley confirmed that the money spent on the specialist SEN teacher had made the children benefiting from her expertise far more confident after just two or three sessions.

Governors’ Account: Miss Child said that this stood at £2385.64.  The governors agreed to give a donation of £400 from this account to a member of staff currently studying for a master’s degree.

6.  Staffing: This part of the meeting to be conducted under Part 2 procedures.

7. Report from Committees:

 Admissions:
It was agreed to put a summary of the admissions policy on the website.  A PAN of 12 was agreed for next year.

Curriculum Committee:
Mrs. Morrison read the minutes of the meeting to the governors.  She pointed out that the School Improvement Plan is a key document for governors, setting out key areas to focus on to improve children’s learning.  The school improvement plan is to focus on what would make the greatest difference to most pupils in the school which for Rackenford is literacy.
Governor visits are to be related to the plan and others to be linked to the Ofsted criteria and the Diocese.
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There had been a good level of attendance at 96.3 per cent which included a three week period of authorised absence for a pupil with a fixed term exclusion of 4.5 days.

The governing body agreed the revised targets for 2013 and the targets for 2014, proposed by the Revd. S. Goodbody and seconded by Mrs. J. Phillips.

Policy and protocol for governor visits will be an agenda item at a future full governing body meeting.

Finance & General Purposes Meeting
Governors had received the minutes of the meeting held on 7th November and agreed with the decisions and recommendations made by the committee.

8.  Tiverton Co-operative Learning Partnership:
Mrs. Buckley said that the first meeting had been held just before half-term with the interim chairs being Mr. Andrew Lovett and Mrs. Caroline Buckley and Sean from the Co-operative College helping with procedures.
Mrs. Buckley said that heads had taken part in a conference day and the next meeting will be held in January.

Literacy – Year 6: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Two members of staff had attended the TCLP literacy training for Year 6 and Tiverton High School’s English department.  There had been training on fiction/non-fiction and assessment and developing common strategies for all schools to use.

9.  Report on Parental Engagement from Mrs. N. Welsh:
This will be an agenda item for a future meeting.

10. Health, Safety & Safeguarding:
Mrs. Buckley said that there will be a Health & Safety Audit at the end of November.  She will contact Mr. Heywood and ask him to do a visit.

In view of recent publicity with regard to Child Protection, pupils will be reminded by staff during PSHE to speak to someone if they feel ‘certain things’ aren’t right.

11.  Dates of Future Meetings:
Thursday, 24th January 2013 – Curriculum Meeting 3.30 p.m.
Thursday, 24th January 2013 – Finance & General Purposes Meeting – 7.00 p.m.

Thursday, 7th February 2013 – Full Governing Body Meeting – 7.30 p.m.

